West Lakes Association
Secretary Meeting notes for June 11, 2022 Summer Meeting

Ned started meeting and introduced all board members
There were 4 new association members present at this meeting and were recognized
There was no secretary report from previous fall meeting

Ned gave an update on Sediment removal, Missing Lake signs and stop logs

Rosie gave an up-to-date treasury report
 Note: there were 187 paid members for 2021, there was additional funds of $6500 in donations, $2000 from the craft fair and bingo hall and $36,950 issued for the sediment removal of Jones Lake and Sand bar.  

There were a couple of questions 
1. Maintenance of Lake Gauge
2. Speed limit regarding the Lakes compared to the river  

Lake Directories would be made available at the Fall meeting  
   Note:  Jean had a few choices for the printer (probable to go with Specter Printing) and stressed to make sure current up to date information was provided for the directories.  Any changes or updates could be sent to facebook page or westlakevp@gmail.com

Jean volunteered to be the Fundraiser Chair.  She was asking for volunteers to donate 4 hours per year and or attend a event.  She left a sign sheet for people to sign up
Secondly, there will be a four person welcome committee for new members (Linda Nefly? to chair, Jane, Becky they needed on more volunteer and Jean and Janice said they would
Thirdly, there was a discussion led by Becky on her volunteered time spent at the Bingo Hall.  She stated if 3 people volunteered to work one time per month from 4:30 to 9:30 either Tuesday or Thursday, each volunteer would bring in $150 for the association.  Forms will be generated and approved and Jean will also put on Facebook.  1 person volunteered at meeting.

It was asked what the Bass Tournament restrictions were for Sylvan Lake,  Randy had the information

We had two guest Speakers
Pamela Dugan from EutroPHIX :   a partner for water restoration.  She addressed our lake system and water quality proposal.  Sounds like a good proposal once a Conservancy District is attained
Sara Pell from Arion Consultants discussing What is a Watershed?    A water shed is the land area that drains to a common point.  We have 35 inlets that drain into our Lakes.  She offered additional information and possible efforts that could be made to keep our watershed healthy.

Will be another boat parade for the 4th of July with awards.  Fun event to participate or watch

This fall Board Member offices up to election are President, Secretary, Directors for Waldron/Tamarack/Jones

50/50 ticket drawn and winnings were $185

Meeting adjourned



